
Both children and and adults took advantage of many
enjoyable activities at the 90th Anniversary party.

Next meeting: June 12 at 8:00 PM
This Meeting is held at Living Hope Christian Church, Braddock Avenue at 241st Street 
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90TH BIRTHDAY PARTY A HUGE SUCCESS!  

Another anniversary milestone has been reached and successfully observed.  A beautiful party was
held on May 6 at the Queens County Farm Museum, a major New York City cultural institution
that had its birth through the efforts of the Creedmoor Civic Association. 

Thanks to State Senator Tony Avella and City Council
Member Barry Grodenchik for presenting proclamations to
the civic, and to Aaron Ambrose who presented a
proclamation on behalf of State Assembly Member Clyde
Vanel. Congratulations to Larry Burke, who was honored
for his many years of service to the civic.

Thanks to Rollin Greens Pub for great food. Thanks to all
of our members who helped in any way. Special thanks to

President Emeritus Rick Duskiewicz for putting together
a great historical display, and to Ann Marie Duskiewicz
for helping to set up.

We received donations from Braddock Liquor and Wine,
Braddock Auto Service, Eagle Nursery in New Hyde
Park, Appleby's in Garden City Park, Thakur Digital
Photography, located at 224-34 Braddock Ave, Touch &
Glow Beauty Salon, Pickle’s Deli, Swing the Teapot in
Floral Park, and PBell Sound.  

The party was financially self-sufficient: no civic dues
money was used. If you missed it, sorry, there won’t be
another one until 2022.

---------------------------------------------------------------------

  June 14 is Flag Day. Please fly your American flag.

 INSTALLATION OF
OFFICERS

Councilmember Barry
Grodenchik will be the
installing officer for our
o f f i cers  and board
members at the June
meeting.  Please make
every effort to attend. 

http://www.info@creedmoor
mailto:D29Proposals@schools.nyc.gov
http://observer.com/2016/12/paul-massey-makes-mayoral-pitch-at-rebny-lunch/
mailto:jtrent8830@aol.com.
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Around the Town
<Condolences to Dr. Marie Belotte on the recent death of her
mother.  Dr. Belotte has an office on Braddock Ave, and
advertises in our newsletter.

<Welcome to Louie, the new owner of By The Slice Pizzeria on
Braddock Ave. Stop in to say hello and to try a slice. Best wishes
to Pete Accardi, former owner of the business.  

LOCAL MEMORIAL DAY CELEBRATION

Members of the John
F. Prince VFW Post
6478 at this year's
Memorial Day Service.
Back (l to r): Post
Commander  John
Dolan, Quartermaster
Jay Dolan, Angelo
Cordero and EJ

Morales. Front: Leo Guintini, Jerry Kirsch, and Post Chaplain

Tom Holloran. Leo Guintini, longtime civic member and
resident of 239 St, started talking to Jerry Kirsch (seated next to
him). It turns out that both men were medics in the Army 29th

Division, and that both served during the D-Day Invasion. Thanks
to all for their service, and we remember those who gave their
lives for our nation. 

President’s Message
One of the biggest quality of life concerns is the ability to enjoy
one's home in peace. We are very concerned about recent
changes in NYPD policy that limit actions police officers can
take to address noise complaints. We are speaking to our
elected officials about ways to address this. In the meantime,
continue to call 311 and the 105th Precinct about excessive
noise from parties. The more calls, the better. The time of day
is no longer a consideration. Complain if it's too loud, and
encourage your neighbors to do the same.

Nicole Daly recently stepped down from the CCA Board of
Governors because she is returning to school. We thank
Nicole for her service, and wish her the best of luck.

There will be no newsletters or civic meetings during July and
August. We can be reached by phone or email if you have any
concerns or need information. Have a great summer!

Your neighbor,

Michael O’Keeffe

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 15-25: St. Gregory the Great Festival. 7 PM-11 PM.
Eleven nights of fun, food, and music.  Please be considerate
of local residents by parking legally and not littering.

June 30: 105th Precinct Blood Drive, Friday, June 30 from
11:45 AM-5:45 PM.  For questions, please call Detective
Jovoda Cooper at 718-776-9176.

June 29-July 3: Carnival at Preller Field.  Sponsored by
OurValued Commodity Community and Ebeneezer Mission
Church.  Fireworks scheduled for July 2 at 9 PM.

July 28-30: Queens County Farm Museum: New York
City’s oldest and largest powwow will feature three days of
intertribal Native American dance competitions to which the
public is invited.  Over 40 Indian Nations are represented at
this spectacular event held in the apple orchard on the farm
grounds.  A large selection of unique Native American
jewelry, art, crafts, and food will be available for sale. 
Admission: $10.00/adult; $16.00/adult weekend pass.
$5.00/child (age 12 and under); $7.00/child weekend pass. 
Free admission for Farm members.

August 1: National Night Out Against Crime.  5-9 PM,
Cabbell Park. Francis Lewis Blvd. and 120 Ave.

MULTI-FAMILY GARAGE SALE PLANNED

Creedmoor Civic is planning a multi-family garage sale for
September, probably either Saturday 9/23 or Sunday 9/24.
Details to follow.
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